CROSBY-IRONTON SCHOOLS Item 7.2b
BUILDINGS & GROUNDS COMMITTEE MEETING SUMMARY
June 15, 2020

The buildings and grounds committee met via teleconference on June 15, 2020 at 11:00 a.m. with the following: Jill
Decent, Barb Neprud and Mike Domin. Jared Matson, Carmen Zahn, Jamie Skjeveland and Bill Tollefson were also
present.

Galovich Gym Renovations —

Sound System Upgrade — The committee received a summary on the process that had been used to obtain
two professional opinions and quotes relating to improvements to the sound system in the Galovich Gym.
The first vendor reviewed the current system and provided a quote to completely replace all elements of the
existing system, including new speakers at a cost of $90,000. The second vendor proposed reusing many
of the existing system’s component parts, such as speakers, noting that much of the issue is probably in
collecting the sound and modifying it before it is distributed by the speakers. The second vendor provided
a price to upgrade the existing system at a cost of $10,000. The committee was in agreement that it would
be best to try to approach of the second vendor before proceeding with a complete system overhaul.

Scoreboards — The committee received a summary on the process that had been used to obtain two quotes
for new scoreboard systems. Prices ranged from replacement of the existing scoreboard (now 15 years old)
with a similar, traditional scoreboard at $40,000 to $50,000 to replacement with a digital scoreboard system
at costs exceeding $160,000. One vendor provided scoreboards through the Sourcewell quote using
Daktronics and the other vendor contact was obtained from an A.D. contact at Detroit Lakes. The other
vendor provided a variety of options for digital scoreboards. After review the A.D. recommendation was to
provide matching digital scoreboards on both sides of the gym that are 8°2.4” by 14°9.17” and associated
controller systems and software, along with the addition of LED shot clocks and backboard strip lights.
This is at a cost of $125,400. There will be additional costs to provide the necessary level of electricity to
the scoreboard locations. The costs savings from the reduced price on the sound system project will allow
additional resource to be spend on the scoreboards to help polish the apple in the Galovich Gym. Funding
will come from Operating Capital and/or LTFM funds, depending on qualifying criteria, as new
scoreboards were not included in the cost estimates used to arrive at a total amount to bond for in the
school building bond referendum.

The meeting adjourned at 11:30 a.m. Respectfully prepared and submitted by William Tollefson



